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Counting on one you don’t even see
Though I hail from an impoverished and small village of Rwanda where computers and internet are still mythical, today I am a regular participant in Gee contest. The 2010 round was my third time participating in Gee. Gee has always surpassed my expectations. It is a mental-thinking stimulator, teaches how to cope with deadline pressures, cultivates a business mindset and as student of business and future manager I believe these are some weapons I ought to be armed with.  
I received my invitation from Deb as usual and soon I logged on the website to enroll. The tradition of Gee requires spreading the gospel and as I was in a new school (Uganda), I had tried first to know if our students have ever participated. When I checked on the list (available on the Gee website) of all participating universities, I realized that my university was not represented. I started circulating the news and in some instances I had to go in the cybercafé with the person to get him or her registered. 
I hoped to be active participant this time as the school was setting up a wireless internet unlike previous years where I exclusively relied on cybercafés. Shortly on 21st April, the contest was launched. The team was so diverse, consisting of member from New Zealand, US, Colombia etc. We had to break ice by a couple of questions that every body answered to help figuring out one another. 
The unexpected occurred when the wireless internet broke down and the school exams’ timetables were announced. I had to resort to cybercafés to stay in touch with my team. To be honest, I was even running out of cash and being a student in foreign country this was a big problem. I had to cut few shillings out of my meal to be able to surf. Due to this cut off and coincidence with exams, many of my friends failed to make it. I remember one day my friend (Laura) from Tanzania telling me that if she knew she wouldn’t have applied. However, we kept encouraging one another and borrowed few shillings from her to be able to surf. I must acknowledge that it is hard to participate in Gee without internet access. We had to sacrifice some 1000 shillings to spend at least 40 minutes in a cybercafé.
The first week was too frustrating as members were not logging and we had not agreed yet on a topic. But later we agreed on setting up our business in Haiti to help rebuilding the country from devastation of natural calamities and poverty. Our business consisted of a childcare to take care of children and give mothers time to engage in income generating activities. My humble contribution was to draw a financial plan. It was revealed that Haiti has a population size of 9millions, half of which is made of children. This size is almost equal to one of my country Rwanda (9.5millions). The business would draw on partnerships with NGOs, governments, private and development agencies present in Haiti to take off and sustain. I was thrilled by worldviews that emerged in discussion that I never met in any other class sessions of my life. 
I shared my experience with my dean of the business school and he decided that next time he shall ensure that the internet is available and will encourage students to participate. I wholeheartedly thank my teammates for togetherness and trust they showed during this challenge. I thank Deb for every answer she provided to my queries, even when I was mystified by websites. For me, Gee is always amazing!!!!!!



